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CENTRAL SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP NEWSLETTER





Central-surgery Patient Participation Group.


It is about empowering our patients in decision making, us telling how we would like the practice to improve its services and the practice to promote a healthier lifestyle for its patients. We are not trying to take over as we will always work in partnership with the practice.


We set up the group committee last December; Initially we had meetings to discuss how we are going forward and ideas have been flowing since about what we can do together like organising walking groups or setting up public meeting and inviting consultants or specialist nurses to talk to patients, writing up questionnaires asking what patients want. We need more members to materialise all these ideas, we don’t ask too much of your time, we have an meeting every 3 months or so but we are in touch regularly, so if you have ideas and you want to be part of this forward thinking participation group, please contact Christine on 01702 468443.








DO YOU WANT TO JOIN OUR


PATIENTS’ GROUP EXECUTIVE





Inside This Issue


We need you


Message from Don


N.A.A.P


Minutes of last meeting














Our suggestion box





The practice is always looking into improving their services to the patients; therefore we have placed a suggestion box in the waiting room area for you to put your suggestions to us.


You can address your suggestions to the PPG or direct to Christine the practice manager.


We will update you in the next issue on the outcome.
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Since the formation of the Central-surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG) we have held 3 meetings and discussed the following:


Volunteer services such as transport for the elderly.


Fundraising for equipment or days out for pts. We can organise raffles, share local events, like having a stall at a local fete. 





Christine outlined the operation of Practice Base Commissioning. Also which Clinics run by Fortis Group, are available to Patients of this Surgery.


Christine stated that some members would be willing to help Patients with healthy walking. It was agreed that there would need to be different walks for different abilities, and arrangements were needed to organize routes, suggest frequency of walks and training volunteers as health walk leaders.


The Chosen topics for Health promotion evenings could be:- Diabetes & Healthy Eating, Asthma and children.  After seeing how popular these are, other subjects could be included in the future. 


Also Following the last meeting Nicky Hart, PPI Manager at South East Essex Primary Care Trust (PCT) gave a Presentation to talk about the local PCT and its role.





___________________________________________________________________________________________





N.A.P.P (National Association for Patients Participation)


Patient Participation Groups make an important contribution to the well-being of their communities. Their activities include health promotion, information provision, service delivery, fundraising and strategic input to the practice.





N.A.P.P. is the  national umbrella organisation for Patient Participation Groups (PPGs) within primary care and has well over 400 member groups.


N.A.P.P.Board has agreed to be more active in responding to consultations from the Department of Health, during the second half of 2008 they commented on extended opening hours, top-up drugs and dispensing


For more information please visit.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.growingppgs.com/" ��www.growingppgs.com/� Broadband users can click here for a brief video introduction to N.A.P.P. and to the work of PPG’s.�





AN EXTRACT OF MINUTES OF OUR PPG MEETINGS





It is very pleasing to see that the majority of patients are very happy with the services that our surgery provides. Conducting a yearly survey gives the practice an idea on how patients feel about the service we provide, and allow us to look into the areas where we do well or where we need to improve. The clinicians and the administration team do their utmost to offer our patients the best possible care. 








Overall satisfaction with practice.





Doctors’ inter-personal skills have improved from last year’s survey, here again 90% of patients felt that doctors put them at ease and also score high in the caring and concern part of the consultation.


The doctors do their utmost to be more caring and listening to the patients’ needs, the survey results show a great improvement from last year.








Inter-personal attributes





















































MESSAGE FROM DON OUR CHAIR





Many of you will know that the committee of your Patient Participation Group is trying hard to raise funds locally. Nationally, N.A.P.P. is also heavily involved in research and we are excited about the greater recognition and support that will become available for Patient Participation Groups as a result. 


Dr Mike Warburton (who will be the keynote speaker at the Annual Conference in Coventry on 6th June, when two members of the committee are to attend) is the national director for access to GPs and dentists.  In a recent article published in the Health Services Journal, he affirmed the Department of Health's commitment to doubling the number of Patient Participation Groups across England.  Dr Warburton explained that new frameworks will be put in place to encourage investment and support for Patient Participation Groups. In his own words “The greatest rewards will come from practices continually responding to the needs of their populations.”


In October 2007, the Board of N.A.P.P. discussed how to assess the influence that a Patient Participation Group (PPG) has on quality of care and patient experience. The Board is aware that the patient experience of general practices varies considerably, as demonstrated by national surveys.


N.A.P.P. is planning a project that addresses four questions. The first question asks how patients experience the responsiveness of practices. We need to understand their perspective in order to develop ways to improve responsiveness to them.


The second question seeks to identify the features, policies and behaviours of practices that promote - or hinder - responsiveness. This will involve observing practice teams at work.


The third question builds on the findings obtained for the first two questions to develop an intervention Programme to help practice teams improve their responsiveness. The fourth and final question investigates the effectiveness of intervention in a sample of practices. Throughout, patients will be involved, founded on the partnership between N.A.P.P. and its patient participation groups (PPGs) and the research team. Together, we aim to provide both evidence and a practical approach that will have real impact in improving responsiveness in primary health care."



































As stated above, there is more support behind PPGs at a national level than has been the case before.  We are determined to find better ways to share that good practice (one of the main findings of recent members’ survey).  At the same time, we hope that the national campaign will develop some practical and valuable support that will make a difference to you. Please help us by joining or tell us how you think that we can help.

















Smoking cessation services
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Few months ago, we introduced our new website. It contains all the information from our surgery leaflet.


The feed back has been very positive from patients who have been requesting their prescriptions online. 


Soon we will introduce some linked website so patients can browse to obtain information on various subjects such diabetes, asthma, travel vaccination…etc. We hope it will be helpful and we will be happy to hear from you for any suggestions.


















































USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS.


NHS DIRECT:  0845 4647





SOUTH EAST ESSEX PCT PATIENT LIASON: 01702 224642





OUT OF HOURS SERVICES: 0845 850 2783














****************************************


If they are topics you would like us to talk about, please let us know and we will do our best to cover them. 





You are welcome to take a copy of this newsletter home with you.
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Message from our prescription team:


In accordance with National Practice, we may sometimes change your medication to either a generic one or occasionally to a different one. This will work the same as your previous tablets, even if the name or the dose is different. When we swap your medications, we will let you know. If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact our prescription team.  








In the sun, don’t forget to cover up and use high factor sun cream; don’t sunbathe between midday and 3 pm when sun is strongest. Remember to pack your children’s hat and use factor 30+ sun cream and T-shirts for them.
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